
Report 

Workshop on Mathematical Logic 

 

St. Paul's Cathedral Mission College, Kolkata, and Surendranath College, Kolkata, jointly 

organized a workshop on “Mathematical Logic” in collaboration with the Undergraduate Board 

of Studies in Mathematics, Calcutta University. The workshop was held in two phases, with 

the first phase taking place on the 4th and 5th of August 2023. The event witnessed the 

participation of  more than 40 teachers along with 20 students from different colleges under 

Calcutta University.. The workshop began with a short inauguration program, which 

commenced with a prayer to God. The inaugural session was graced by esteemed dignitaries, 

including: 

• The Principals of both St. Paul's C. M. College and Surendranath College 

• Prof. Gurupada Soren, Secretary of the UG Board of Studies 

• Prof. Suma Deb Sharma, Chairman of the Board of Studies in Mathematics 

Prof. Sharma explained the objectives of the workshop, emphasizing its importance in 

advancing the understanding of mathematical logic. Prof. Soren outlined the overall structure 

of the newly introduced curriculum. The workshop, conducted by Prof. Mihir Chakraborty, 

Retired Professor from the Department of Pure Mathematics, Calcutta University, was highly 

fruitful, providing valuable insights to both educators and students.  During the sessions, Prof. 

Mihir Chakravorty provided in-depth insights into various aspects of Logic, engaging the 

participants in thought-provoking discussions. The workshop facilitated an interactive learning 

environment, encouraging meaningful exchanges between the teachers and students. 



The second phase of the workshop was held in a similar manner at Surendranath College, 

continuing the success of the event.  

The workshop proved to be highly enriching, benefiting both educators and learners. The 

collaborative effort between St. Paul's C. M. College and Surendranath College successfully 

contributed to the academic enrichment of all attendees. The event concluded with a vote of 

thanks to all organizers, participants, and the esteemed speaker for their valuable contributions 
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